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Notice of the preparation of an amendment

Amendment C379melb
The Melbourne City Council has prepared Amendment C379melb to the Melbourne Planning Scheme.

The amendment affects land located in East Melbourne, North Melbourne, Kensington, Flemington, Parkville, Carlton, South Yarra, East Melbourne and Melbourne CBD.
The amendment proposes to protect an additional 119 exceptional trees located on privately owned or privately managed land across the municipality by listing the additional trees in Schedule 2 to the Environmental Significance Overlay (ESO2). The Amendment also proposes to amend the ESO2 by expanding four existing tree groups to list each tree with an individual tree protection zone, removing the listing for 7 trees which have been removed due to poor physical health, making minor listing corrections and referencing the recently updated Exceptional Tree Register 2019 as a background document.

Interim protection of the additional 119 exceptional trees was approved via Ministerial Planning Scheme Amendment C378melb and is in place until 27 April 2023.
You may inspect the amendment, any documents that support the amendment and the explanatory report about the amendment, free of charge, at the following locations:
· during office hours, at the office of the planning authority, the City of Melbourne in the Melbourne Town Hall, Administration Building, Ground Floor, 120 Swanston Street, Melbourne.
· At the City of Melbourne website at https://participate.melbourne.vic.gov.au/amendment-c379; and/or 
· at the Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning website www.delwp.vic.gov.au/public-inspection. 
Any person who may be affected by the amendment may make a submission to the planning authority about the amendment. Submissions must be made in writing giving the submitter’s name and contact address, clearly stating the grounds on which the amendment is supported or opposed and indicating what changes (if any) the submitter wishes to make. 

Name and contact details of submitters are required for council to consider submissions and to notify such persons of the opportunity to attend council meetings and any public hearing held to consider submissions. The closing date for submissions is 2 May 2022. A submission must be made online at:
https://participate.melbourne.vic.gov.au/amendment-c379
The planning authority must make a copy of every submission available at its office and/or on its website for any person to inspect free of charge for two months after the amendment comes into operation or lapses.
Sophie Handley, Director City Strategy


